Buan Ionadaíocht na hÉireann chuig an Aontas Eorpach



Permand the Frence of Ireland to the European Union

February 2013

Ms Catherine Day, Secretary General, European Commission, Rue de la Loi 200, B-1049, Brussels.

Dear Secretary General,

I have been asked by my authorities to refer further to the judgment of the European Court of Justice in Case C-374/11 which was delivered by the Court on 19 December 2012.

Attached is a copy of a letter, dated 12 February 2013, from the Director General of Environmental Protection Agency to the Minister for the Environment, Community and Local Government confirming the completion of the National Inspection Plan for domestic waste water treatment systems. A copy of the National Inspection Plan is also attached. As advised to you on 25 January 2013, my authorities consider the National Inspection Plan to be the final measure required to achieve compliance with the judgment in Case C-374/11 and they look forward to receiving formal confirmation from the Commission that this is the case.

Yours Sincerely

Tom Hanney

Deputy Permanent Representative